EAST WORLINGTON PARISH HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Draft minutes of meeting held on Thursday 12 July 2012
At 7.30 pm in the Parish Hall

1. Present and Apologies:

Present:  Steve Baber (Chairman), Charles Hodgson (Treasurer), Jude Coldwell (Secretary), Philip Risdon, Emily Thomas, Winnie Corley, Sandy Haughton, Suzy Wall
Apologies:  Campie Hurst Bannister and Ron Moore
2. Minutes:

	Decision
	Action

	The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 10 May 2012 were approved and signed
Proposed – Charles
Seconded – Emily
All in favour
	


Charles noted that due to Paula Townsend’s family circumstances it had not been possible to action the payment for the purchasing files and other materials associated with the Remember and Reminisce Event. He will action when appropriate.

3. Matters Arising:

There were no matters arising.

4. Finance:
I. Treasurer’s Report (for information)
Charles reported on the accounts. 

Balances at 12.7.12

Thatching & Maintenance Deposit Account
£19,506.10 *£38.00) Arts Group

Working Deposit Account


£6,000.10 *does not include interest as at 30.6.12 as not yet notified)

Current Account



£1,159.73

Cash Account




£78.00

Charles pointed out the following:

· An invoice for the Community Lunch was still awaited. 
· Charles consider Gift Aid to be worthwhile and added income to the Parish Hall accounts.
· With regard to the Jubilee costs, there was a £70 shortfall which needed to be made up. It was anticipated that the required funds would come from fund raising events organised by Steve and Campie.
.

II. Thatching Appeal (for information)
The Thatch Appeal had brought the need for the re-thatching into the public domain and while there had been a number of contributions further action may need to be taken to increase the pace and number of dontions.
III. Contract with the Academy 2012/2013 An Update (for information)
An email had been sent to the Academy (Terry Pullen) regarding the contract. Charles had analysed the RPI and CPI for the last three years and had taken the average.  The price charged would need to be raised by 13.5% which works out at £80, so the cost would now be £680 instead of £600. When we proceed with the improvements to the floor and heating this will need to be reviewed.
We have a three year rolling agreement between the Parish Hall and the Academy. Terry Pullen has a copy of the previous agreement and will send this to Charles to form the basis of the new agreement.
IV. Ways we can fund the Parish Hall Improvements, Parish Hall Pamphlet Steve had drafted a pamphlet which was circulated, a few suggestions to improve were made and Steve to make a few amendments. Charles agreed to undertake the work in producing the final version of the pamphlet.
	Decision
	Action

	The accounts dated 12.7.12 were accepted and approved.
Proposed – Suzy
Seconded – Winnie
All in favour
An agreement in principle to proceed with the Pamphlet.
Proposed – Emily
Seconded – Charles
All in favour
	Steve to make suggested amendments
Charles to produce the final version


5. Business Plan:
I. The Role of the Parish Hall Management Committee as Trustees are defined within the requirements to meet the Hall’s Constitution. Charles raised the issue for the Committee’s consideration that there may time when it is unclear if some community activity work undertaken by Committee members was undertaken as part of the function of the role of the Committee or not. There are some community activities that fall outside the responsibility of the Hall’s Committee and may compromise the Hall’s status if considered to be within the remit.
It was agreed there is an issue that needs further clarity. A discussion followed. It was felt that perhaps there should be a separate “team” when organising community events. The Parish Hall Committee should only be involved when events are for the benefit of the Hall.
However, it was recognised that any grant we received would be expected to be for supporting the community.

Steve outlined how he clarified the extent to which any of the activities organised by the Committee fit within the Hall’s remit as a community-facing organisation and also a fund raising organisation. See Attachment 1 below.
It was suggested that further research needed to be undertaken to gain clarity about this issue and brought back to the next meeting.
	Decision
	Action

	Further information is required
	Steve to research this aspect and provide a report for the next meeting.


6. Membership Roles and Responsibilities:

No items to discuss

7. Policies:

I. Dogs In Hall – Policy Review
A discussion followed about the suitability of dogs other than guide dogs, being allowed into the Hall.  It was decided that before any further decision was made, Steve would check the rules around hygiene and food serving. 
	Decision
	Action

	No decision made
	Steve to report back at next meeting with rules surrounding hygiene and serving food.


II. Lettings Hire Agreement – breakages/damage to Hall 
The issue of the responsibility of hirers in respect of damages and breakages was raised. A discussion followed.  It was agreed that Jude should research what policies other halls have in place and we should state in the hire agreement that breakages and damage must be paid for.
	Decision
	Action

	The Hire Agreement to include hirer responsibility for damages and breakages.
	Jude to research the hire agreements of other halls and include a section in our own hire agreement and implement.


8. Improvement and Development:

I. Kitchen Improvements Update:
Steve reported that the North Devon Council Grant comes round every year and the Parish Hall had received £300 which was linked to the continued upgrade of the kitchen. It was agreed that this should be spent on pots, pans and crockery. The Council will pay on receipt of invoice received before the 31 March 2013.

Steve confirmed that the cooker and sink came out of the 2012 grant

It was agreed that Steve would order the goods for the kitchen with Campie. It was also agreed that a new kettle would be purchased using the grant money.

Grant and project work for the Hall 

The Community Council of Devon had a significant amount of money to support village halls.  They want to support parish halls and the sort of improvements we are aiming for. Steve is currently completing the necessary forms. They will fund 1/3 of costs up to £20,000 maximum. We could put a bid in for this, but need to have £40,000 from somewhere else. We would need to raise money from other organisations.
It was felt that the floor and heating is a priority and would cost £20,000. Devon County Council have committed to £4,000 within the next twelve months.  Other bids have been put in, but not confirmed yet.

The question was asked what we could put down from our own funding.

Charles said at the moment we could look at £7,000 from our own funds.

If we could raise £12,000 plus funding we could do the floor and heating and do the thatch in four years’ time.

The CCD grant deadlines are 31 July 2012 or 31 January 2013, however the estimates for the work need to be submitted with the application, these estimates should be ready in August 2012. The estimates should come before a meeting of the Committee to accept it. 
Other possible areas for funding are:
1. Village SOS – Lottery Funding community initiatives.

2. Tudor Trust – community driven with clear limits based on community level of need.

3. Lottery Funding.

4. Heritage Funding.
A question was raised asking if we had spoken to the Listed Authorities about the floor and heating. Steve confirmed that he had written confirmation that they had been informed, however a formal application had not been made and this needs to be done as soon as possible.
	Decision
	Action

	
	Steve to clarify the process for gaining Listed Building Authorities


II. New Kettle (for information)
Jude said she would arrange to buy the new kettle.

9. Repairs and Maintenance:

I. Summer Clean and refresh (for information) 
Steve suggested sending an email suggesting a date for us to get together to do a summer clean. It was suggested this would be sometime in August.

.

10. Marketing and Promotions and Communications:

There were no items for discussion.

11. Activities and Events:

A thank you to Emily for preparing the Newsletter which has been very well received.
The new residents who moved into Worlington had received a welcome pack from Steve.

I. Sponsored Chair’s Marathon Challenge – this to take place on 28 July and sponsorship money was coming in.

II. Worlympics -  The barbecue team were attending this event and any profits to come to the Parish Hall funds.

III. Beetle Drive – there had been a request for a beetle drive, to be discussed, the date needs to be considered carefully how it fits in with other events and organisations.
IV. Autumn Community Lunch –.  The Parish Hall benefits from this event which should take place every school term. The October lunch will be this side of half term. Steve to arrange with Terry Pullen.
V. Quiz Night – A quiz night to be arranged for November.
12. Any other Business

13. The next meeting will be held on 13th September at 7.30pm
The meeting closed at 9.00pm
Attachment 1
	Graph Diagram Showing Examples of How Different Events Organised by the Parish Hall Fit onto the Income/Community Matrix.
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